# Victor Harbor

# **Bridge Terrace Public Toilets**

Council is seeking community feedback on plans to replace the public toilet block and change rooms located near the end of Bridge Terrace in Victor Harbor.

### What is being proposed?

At the end of Bridge Terrace there is currently a change room facility and separate toilet block. Both of these buildings require an upgrade to ensure they meet the needs of our community.

Council is proposing to replace both of these facilities with one toilet facility in the location of the change rooms. This will help address antisocial behaviour issues by moving the facility to higher ground. As a part of the project the old toilet block will be demolished.

The new toilet block will be a similar design to what has been installed at Soldiers Memorial Reserve. It will include:

- One disabled toilet
- Two ambulant toilets
- One male toilet
- One female toilet.



#### **Concept Images**



^Current facility: Change-rooms



^Concept image: Proposed public toilets



Current facility: View from road



^Concept image: View from road

# Have your say

There are a number of ways you can provide your feedback on the plans for new public toilets on Bridge Terrace:

- Online Visit
   <u>www.yoursay.victor.sa.gov.au</u> and complete the online feedback form;
- By email write to <u>localgov@victor.sa.gov.au</u> with the subject 'Bridge Terrace Public Toilets';
- By post Send your thoughts via post to PO Box 11, Victor Harbor SA 5211;
- In person hand deliver your written comments to the Council Office at 1 Bay Road, Victor Harbor.

All feedback must be received by 5pm on 7 November 2019.

# **Next steps**

Following this consultation period, all feedback will be provided to Council for consideration, before adopting the final design and proceeding with construction.

#### More information?

Got a question about the plans for a new public toilets on Bridge Terrace? Contact the City of Victor Harbor's Manager, Environment and Recreation on (08) 8551 0500.

For more information visit www.victor.sa.gov.au or call 8551 0500.